& CME Group

Executive Director and Associate General Counsel
Legal Department

June 21, 2012

VIA E-MAIL

Mr. David Stawick

Office of the Secretariat

Commaodity Futures Trading Commission
Three Lafayette Centre

1155 21st Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20581

RE: Regulation 40.6(a) Rule Certification. Chicago Mercantile Exchange Inc.
Submission # 12-215: Notification Regarding the Delisting of CME Three-Month
Eurodollar Forward Rate Agreement Futures

Dear Mr. Stawick:

The Chicago Mercantile Exchange Inc. (“CME”) is notifying the Commodity Futures Trading Commission
(“CFTC” or “Commission”) that it is self-certifying the delisting of its Three-Month Eurodollar Forward Rate
Agreement Futures contract. This contract has never traded and, accordingly, there is no open interest in
any contract month.

The Market Regulation Department and the Legal Department collectively reviewed the designated
contract market core principles (“Core Principles”) as set forth in the Commodity Exchange Act (“CEA”).
During the review, we have identified that the delisting of the Three-Month Eurodollar Forward Rate
Agreement futures contract may have some bearing on the following Core Principles:

¢ Availability of General Information: The marketplace will be notified of the delisting via a CME
Group Special Executive Report that will be issued on Friday, June 22.

CME certifies that the delisting of Three-Month Eurodollar Forward Rate Agreement futures complies with
the CEA and regulations thereunder. There were no substantive opposing views to this proposal. The
delisting is effective as of the close of business, Thursday, June 21, 2012.

The Exchange certifies that this submission has been concurrently posted on the Exchange’s website at
http://www.cmegroup.com/market-regulation/rule-filings.html.

As a result of the delisting, CME Rulebook Chapter 452B will be deleted from the CME Rulebook. The
deletion of Chapter 452B is set forth below, with additions underscored and deletions overstruck.

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact Robert Sniegowski, Market
Regulation, at 312.341.5991 or via email at Robert.Sniegowski@cmegroup. Please reference CME
Submission # 12-215 in any related correspondence.

Sincerely,

/s/ Tim Elliott
Executive Director & Associate General Counsel
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